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Expenditures for most of the programmes for which the Commission has proposed new legal bases 
are not pre-allocated by Member State. For these programmes a reliable split of expenditures by 
Member State is only possible ex-post. The Commission publishes these splits in its annual financial 
report for executed budgets and has always emphasised the limitations of the methods applied. 

For the programmes where commitments are pre-allocated to specific Member States the 
Commission will determine and communicate the national envelopes after the agreement of the 
Council and the Parliament on the Multiannual Financial Framework (MFF) Regulation and the 
Interinstitutional Agreement and on the basis of the criteria laid down in the respective (co-decided) 
legislative acts. 

In any case the Member States' specific allocations do not reflect the value added that these 
programmes bring to the development of the European Union.

The Commission publishes Member States' national contributions for the following year taking into 
account the impact of corrections and rebates only in the framework of the annual budgetary 
procedure. For past budgets national contributions per Member State are published in the financial 
report.  


